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From the President:

It’s who and what you know that counts 

Tempus fugit. Already we are into another year and the second since my appointment as President of the St. Beghian Society. My involvement with the OSB branches, the school’s governing body, and the senior management team has taken me along like a time traveller. Sometimes it has been a nostalgic journey through the past, but always there is the task of strengthening what can be achieved by the Society today, and then thinking about our future with great networking plans and benefits for OSB members and the school.

I am always interested to learn how life has treated others and have spent a bit of time with what I consider to be truly amazing people. Some of these are governors, who freely give their skills, specialist knowledge and time to ensure St Bees School, the management, teaching staff and everyone employed continue a tradition of providing the best all round education for its pupils. At the North East Branch Dinner, Dan Evans, the recently appointed deputy headmaster, mentioned to me that from his very first view of St Bees School he realised its unique nature. An outline of his first impressions, like all others, are valuable in gaining an understanding of the present perception of this picturesque place that has meant so much to St. Beghians over the last few centuries. 

Whatever our academic achievements were at St Bees, we really learnt about making our way in any company and any situation. Someone told me that at a conference, a stranger’s manner and the way he conducted himself were convincing enough to suggest that he was an OSB. He introduced himself and the assumption was proved to be correct in that he had also been educated at St Bees. Now, more than at any other time in our history, it is important for us to network and assist those St. Beghians who are looking for a career or a new line of work, and to use our contacts and knowledge to advise them in the best way possible. 

During the last year I have mentioned and have discussed with many of you my concept of the Virtual Careers Forum (V.C.F.). Well, thank you all for sharing my enthusiasm about this. Now, I am delighted to have been advised that there will be a page devoted to this on the St Bees School website at the beginning of 2010.  A link will also be created to the St. Beghian Society website. The objective is for OSB’s to complete details about areas of work in which advice can be given, together with current contact information. Then this will go into our database until there is a matching V.C.F. advice request. Your details will be appreciated, because all too often it is who and what you know that counts; so whatever you do, please help with this scheme.

Regarding other matters, I have been asked whether or not I will be organising another President’s Event in 2010. Well, the first President’s Event ever was a great success at Newcastle Races and there are two other possibilities being researched at the moment. One is a hospitality event at Newcastle Falcons and the other an event at Wetherby Races. In both situations we are using OSB contacts to get the most reasonably priced deals possible. It would be good to see OSB’s from Manchester, Yorkshire and other branches join in too! There already seems to be good potential support for both of these, but the venue dates will be between Bulletins. So, I say, chat to Pam, by ‘phone or email pam.rumney@st-bees-school.co.uk to find out what’s going on and ask for details to be sent to you.

Finally, I am so pleased when you let me know how much you have enjoyed the Branch dinners. However, real congratulations are to Branch Secretaries and everyone else, like you, who come along and bring added impetus and individual flavour to these events. I look forward to seeing you next time and best wishes for 2010.                                      

Don H Williams MCIM                                                                          

Have you recently changed your address?
Have you got married recently?
Have any other personal details changed?
Have you any interesting news?
Have you told us about it?

If not, please do so now on: (01946) 828093 or osb@st-bees-school.co.uk or write to OSB, St. Bees School, St. Bees, Cumbria. CA27 0DS.
From the Head’s desk:

I am writing this on the final day of the Christmas Term and, as usual, it has been a very busy time.  If you cast your eye over the term’s printed calendar, you will note the traditional events which occur every year - the Lower School Play, the Fireworks Display, the Christmas Dinners, the Sixth Form Pantomime and the Service of Lessons and Carols in the Priory to mention just a few.  However, the term has seen a number of changes as the school adapts and adjusts as it always has done through its long history to meet the educational aspirations of its pupils and their parents. 

The day now runs from 8.20am to 5.00pm (instead of 5.30pm), which allows those with long commutes to arrive home at a slightly earlier time and enjoy a family meal before settling down to their prep. The senior management team has a new deputy head, Mr. Dan Evans, who joins us from being Head of Science at Oundle School, to be the single deputy head of the school. Also joining the SMT, we have a new Director of Marketing and Development, Mrs Helen Gascoyne, who previously worked in the Human Resources Department at Sellafield.  

The refurbishment of the swimming pool has been completed, a Pool Manager appointed, and the pool is again open for use by the local community at times when not required by the school.  School House is now watertight following the repairs to, and renewal of, various parts of the roof, guttering and windows. Following the purchase of No. 8 Lonsdale Terrace by the St. Beghians Society, all the terrace houses from No. 1 to No. 11 are now being used by the school as boarding accommodation.  The additional space thus created on the terrace has been utilised by relocating the junior boarding boys from Abbots Court to a joined Nos. 7 and 8.  This means that we now have the junior girls, as before, on Bega on one side of the junior boarding House Parents and the junior boarding boys on the other side.  

Finally the Preparatory Department, now in its second year of existence, has been divided into two Key Stage 2 classes and has moved out of the second CCF hut.  The department with its two staff now occupies part of the ground floor of School House, where it has its own toilet facilities and entrance which leads out of School House opposite the Whitelaw Building.

 The Marketing Department has been working on a new website to be launched in January on our usual web address of www.st-bees-school.org. We are taking advantage of all the new technology which has evolved since the previous site was constructed and there will be regularly up-dated pages of news, photographs and information plus the opportunity to view a short video clip with views on the school from staff, pupils and parents. Please do visit it.

I wish you all a happy and prosperous New Year.   
OSB NOTES
David Broomfield (SH 48-52) has sent in the following notes on his career:
“After leaving St Bees and completing national service in the RAF, I attended the Edinburgh School of Agriculture and then from 1958 to 1966 was an assistant farms’ manager on a group of farms in Berwickshire. From there I joined Fisons as a technical sales representative in the Scottish borders, advising on fertilizers and agrochemicals. In 1970 I joined up with the Swiss company Geigy UK and helped to set up a distribution network in Scotland. When they became Ciba-Geigy Agrochemicals, I was northern sales manager over an area from Scotland into northern England until retirement in 1991.

While keeping my hand in with various agricultural enterprises, I then set about enjoying my newly-found leisure. Throughout my life my main interests, next to my family of course, have centred around sport. In my youth I played for Melrose RUFC and was proud to be a member of the side which twice won the Scottish league championship. I also kept up my cricket in the summers for a long time. As the years have passed, those activities, and squash, have had to be forgotten, leaving only a daily brisk walk when the weather permits! I still keep up with Gordon Mathison (F 48-52), Alastair Moncur (SH 49-54) and Peter Hopley (SH 47-52), and one day hope to make OSB’s Day. But having a home in Cyprus means that my wife and I are usually there at that time of the year.”
Peter Chambers (SH 44-48) has sent in some reminiscences of his time at the school:

“Seeing your address stirred-up memories of the occasional egg-raids on Abbey Farm surrounds and of being menaced by the farm dogs while so doing! We were all very hungry in those post-war days and the school nourishment was extremely meagre: porridge, horse and whale meat! During my visit in 1994, I found the whole system had changed very much for the better. There were carpets on the floor, functioning central heating everywhere, cosy and luxurious studies; no more compulsory runs to High Walton or Sea Mills within strict time limits and in all weathers, the murky old swimming-pool (where we had to swim nude, for some outrageous reason) had been spruced up, a huge new administrative building was on the old tennis court, another palace of education in place of the first world war ex-army huts, which had been set up as freezing, draughty, temporary classrooms, and last but by no means least, girls to break up the severity of the school atmosphere. Yes, one would cheerfully board at St Bees today and for twice the four years which I suffered there!

The hard and harsh life of St Bees in my time did set one up for life ahead. I remember that basic training in the army at Catterick seemed a heavenly transition in comparison – plentiful food, one could smoke, have girlfriends at weekends, ride motorbikes, go to pubs and even to cinemas, if one had any money left from the 24/- weekly pay! But don’t misunderstand me, somehow I quite enjoyed the challenge and ordeal at St Bees.

Although it is now 65 years ago, I vividly remember the following dramatic incident that took place on School House towards the end of one summer term. The school examinations were beginning and I was particularly dreading the mathematics paper a couple of days ahead. I was rather ashamed of my inability to grasp even the simplest of problems, especially in algebra! A further thing to dread was the publication on the notice board outside ‘Big School’ of the results of all the exams for everybody to see and gloat over. I was, in short, quite desperate to avoid sitting those particular examinations. But how could I possibly get out of them? The most obvious way would have been simply to report sick in the hope of convincing matron that I was unwell enough to be consigned to the sick-room. But she was wise to the ways of malingering boys with her years of experience, so it was quite a challenge, to say the least. However, such was my desperation that I decided to give it a try.

I duly found my way to matron’s room, looking as ill as I could, and told her of my feverish symptoms. She sceptically thrust the usual glass thermometer under my tongue just as the telephone in the next room started ringing. She immediately left to answer it, leaving me with the thermometer in my mouth. I looked around hurriedly, hoping to find some way of getting myself a temperature. In front of me was matron’s freshly poured cup of tea just inviting me to plunge the thermometer into it. This I did, and the thermometer broke at once, depositing its mercury and powdered glass into the bottom of the cup! I was so lucky that there was no milk or sugar in the tea, as I could immediately scoop out the offending deposits with the teaspoon. Matron returned to find me looking decidedly upset and flustered. I apologised to her for having broken the thermometer in my teeth! She took it all surprisingly well, replaced the thermometer and took the reading. It was very high, obviously brought about by all the excitement and frustration! Anyway, I had achieved my object. And it wasn’t only the maths exam I avoided, but also the chemistry and physics ones as well!

Many years later, to my great relief, I read somewhere that matron had survived any latent deposits in the cup and had lived to the ripe old age of 92.”
Bill Greetham (G 53-58) poses a question:

“I wonder what happened to the Last Post?

For about two years, at 10 p.m. prompt, I stood at the top of Grindal’s fire escape, just outside the dormitory I think we knew as New Dorm, and I played The Last Post on my bugle. This was a Grindal tradition that had gone on for some considerable time, and I took over from C.P.P. ‘Stan’ Baldwin.
At times, attempting what is not the easiest of pieces to play could be rather fraught. If I was a minute or two late there was the possibility of a call from the Headmaster in School House to Sam Parkinson, our housemaster at the time, to enquire what had gone amiss. Then there was the peril of others trying to put me off. I recall the late D.C. ‘Squire’ Ryce-Roberts, a rather colourful Grindal character, occasionally doing his best to put me off by tickling me, and doing this successfully. Try blowing an instrument with someone tickling you! 

By and large, however, I successfully carried out this exercise for some two years, and I wonder for how long this tradition carried on after 1958, and how many Grindal boys carried on moving out onto the top of the fire escape at 10 p.m. each evening, whatever the weather, to blow the Last Post and inform the people of St. Bees that it was 10 p.m.?”
John Heslop (SH 40-45) has provided the following reflections stimulated by a previous issue:

“Looking through the Bulletin and reading amongst other things the obituaries, it distresses me that I knew four of them. Lt.Colonel K.G.Allen, who, as Corps Cadet Officer, we all knew would have an army career. Stephen Potter, who unfortunately had to have serious knee surgery very early into the 1945 cricket season (the only time we ever beat Mill Hill, thanks to a leg bye with Donald Heaton and I at the wicket). Thom Postlethwaite (whom I knew from Seascale) and finally Major Geoffrey Costeloe. I have taken them out of order because Geoffrey died here in Victoria and Hil Wilson (FN42-44) and I were able to go to his memorial service, at which we became reacquainted with his wife Betty and one of his sons who lives in Calgary, Alberta.

 I see that later on in the Bulletin my name is mentioned by Miles Craston. Now since he is a very modest chap, I think I should provide a short run down of his career after leaving school, something he will not supply. After leaving St Bees, ‘Mylie’ joined the RAF, becoming a flight engineer in heavy bombers. He once told me that he was the least ‘mechanical’ person one could meet, yet he qualified and flew bomber sorties. After the war he went in for hotel management and trained in France, where he not only became fluent in the language but also met his future wife Monique. From there he went to Accra in what was then the Gold Coast (Ghana), where he managed the government hotel. Realising that Nkrumah’s days were numbered, he became assistant manager at the Chateau Laurier in Ottawa and shortly afterwards became its manager. From there he was relocated to Montreal to become Vice President of Canadian National Hotels. Later he took over an hotel at Honiton in Devon for a short time before he and his wife and family settled in France in the Cognac country.

E.J.Priestly also gets a mention and I recall that it was Mrs T.A.Brown who taught us history, not TAB. My lasting impression of John was his habit every morning in B dorm of knocking seven bells out of his toothbrush against his towel. I remember too his twin brother Michael, particularly as he was the only boy in the school who learned Greek. He was taught by Dr Learoyd (‘The Dak’), who also did me a great favour by coaching me through school certificate Latin to the required standard for Oxford. 

Next comes Rex Vinycomb, whom I have known since I was aged four. He was nearer my sister’s age (those who were in School House in the winter term of 1945 may remember her – alas she died in 1983 aged 57). The last I saw of Rex was when he came to a party in our old vicarage at Great Bookham (where Jane Austen’s uncle was rector) in aid of the R.N.L.I. in 1960. Finally, referring back to John Craston’s famous 1941/2 rugger team, I could not remember the fifteenth member of that side. The mystery was solved when we visited Joe and Pat Noble a few years ago. Joe recalled that it was Stan Martland, one of eight colts in that celebrated team.”
Stuart Lancaster (FN 80-88) has sent the following career update:

“Just over 20 years have passed since I left St Bees School (I am going to ignore the fact that that makes me forty!), yet I often think about why my memories are so clear as if it was only yesterday. I think there a few reasons for this. One is that St Bees is a unique place and even though I have taught in several schools, I have yet to come across one that possesses the same dynamics that create a similar identity, in particular, the size, location and culture. I guess another reason is that even though I have met and made a great group of friends in the different jobs and walks of life I have experienced since leaving, the ones I made at St Bees are the ones I am still closest to and as such we spend a lot of our time boring our wives with tales of the “good old days!” 

Since leaving St Bees I have completed a Sports Science degree at Carnegie in Leeds, where I also met my wife, Nina. This led eventually to my becoming a PE teacher in a mixed comprehensive in Wakefield. During that time I continued to play lots of sports, but ultimately, as rugby went professional, I got an opportunity to play full-time towards the end of the 90s. Although it was a good experience, I missed the variety which teaching provided and was due to go back; however, the decision was taken out of my hands as I picked up an injury that meant I had to retire from professional rugby aged 30. They say things happen for a reason and at the same time the Rugby Football Union set up regional academies at the fully professional Premiership clubs, and being in the right place at the right time, I left teaching and became a full time Academy Manager at Leeds in 2001. The job was fantastic, however just as I was getting itchy feet, the Director of Rugby was given the sack at the club and I got the task of becoming the Director of Rugby in 2005 and getting the club back into the Premiership at the first attempt, the only problem being that all the players had gone and we only had the young Academy players to draw on!  Nevertheless, with twenty new players arriving we formed a “team” and achieved the objective. 

The next challenge was significantly larger, trying to stay in the Premiership. With a budget less than half of the other established clubs it was a tough ask, and although we remained competitive we didn’t have enough to survive. It was then, just over a year ago, that I was offered the role that I currently have with the Rugby Football Union. The job title is Head of Elite Player Development and England Saxons Head Coach, and I consider myself very fortunate and privileged to have it. Essentially it is three-fold: to coach England A (Saxons), which sits just behind the senior England side, and work with Martin Johnson and the senior coaches in preparing players for the 2011 and 2015 World Cups; supporting all the other England teams, Under 20s, Under 18s, Under 16s and Sevens, and also managing the 14 Regional Academies.

Sometimes I sit in meetings with the international coaches and players (never having got close as a player myself!), wondering just how I ended up here and where it is all going. I am not sure of the answers, although one thing I do know is that the grounding that St Bees gave me, not just educationally, but the opportunities, the independence and ultimately the responsibility that I developed while at school, have played a major part in shaping me as the person I am today. With a great circle of friends to show for it, I loved my time at St Bees and will be returning soon to bore my children and my wife with tales of running leagues, dorm raids and beating Sedbergh!!!.”
(Photos available at http://www.st-beghian-society.co.uk/jan10bulletin).
Christopher Lord (G 53-57) has been in touch:

“I still live in Heswall, Wirral, and still go swimming in the nearby West Kirby concourse two or three times a week. Recently I've enjoyed meeting Mike Green (FS early/mid 50s) who, although slightly older than I, is clearly in better condition as he uses the gym, whereas my arthritic knees (which I blame on the St Bees’ practice of sending us out on punishing runs (which in some cases became addictive in later life) limit my activities to gentle walking and swimming. When I started at St Bees in September 1953, Mike Green was the head of Meadow House, one of two so-called "waiting" or junior houses to which new boys were assigned in order to be protected for a while from the rigours of life on the main houses. Bicycles were essential as we needed to travel down the hill each morning for lessons, back after lunch to change for sport, down again to indulge in sport, back up again to wash (no showers) and change once more to return on three days a week for late afternoon lessons. Perhaps it was the cycling as much as the running to blame for my creaky 68 year old knees!”

John Peel (SH 42-47) has sent an update to us: 

“After a lifetime of high activity I am reduced to a wheelchair. After the normal school activities of rugby, running and athletics (I shared a ‘Victor Ludorum’ with George Park, who got his points running whilst I piled up field event points!), I followed the pattern at Sandhurst and then spent thirty  years of service in the Royal Engineers, serving in Hong Kong, Kenya, Christmas Island and Malaysia with exercises in BAOR. After this I came back to Cumbria and did ten years with BNFL. I also took up running and hill climbing. I have run four road marathons, seven Mountain marathons and several long distance challenges, including the ‘Jos Naylor Challenge’. I have completed the Munros and Tops, but increasing back trouble has finally caused me to give up. Our local running club has made me their Hon. President and I keep in touch with them. My wife Gill walked with me across Scotland doing the TGO Challenge three times, the last we did to celebrate our Golden Wedding in 2002 when we walked from Acharacle to St. Cyrus, Montrose. I’m paying for it all now - so is she - she has to push me!”

Lucy Sillars (nee Curry, G 87-94) has sent in some details of her career since leaving school:

“I went off to Newcastle Uni to study Politics and East Asian History with Japanese, graduated, and ended up following Vicky Thompson into Deloitte (or Deloitte and Touche as it was) to train as a chartered accountant. A bit of an odd choice for me and mainly based on the fact that I didn’t know what to do, and as a trainee auditor you get to see a lot of different companies as you audit them! As it turns out, it was probably the best ‘random’ decision I have taken. After qualifying, I stayed for a year before moving on to work for Procter & Gamble, also in Newcastle, where I have been for the past seven years. I am currently working as a project manager on different finance projects in Western and Eastern Europe, most recently in the Ukraine and Russia. It is a peculiar thing but chartered accountants seem to stick together. I was introduced to Tristan (ex KPMG) by a mutual friend (also an ACA at Deloitte) and we were married last year at home in Bootle, Cumbria. We have just moved away from Newcastle down to North Yorkshire to a small village called Osmotherley. This means I have a long drive to work but some of the best views in the country when I get back home!”
(Photos of wedding on OSB Website at http://www.st-beghian-society.co.uk).

John Wilkin (SH 55-60) writes about a meeting with John Anderson in Warsaw:

"My wife (Linda) and I enjoyed a ten day tour of Poland in May, which included three nights in Warsaw. As this is the home of John Anderson, the OSBC branch secretary for Eastern Europe, and as we were contemporaries at school in the late 50s, I suggested meeting for a drink. He and his wife Krystyna generously invited us to their home for an evening meal. This was particularly kind of them as it turned out that they had been in St Bees for Speech Day the previous day and were returning overnight!

John and I had not met since 1959 and I doubt we would have recognised each other in the street. However, a few irreverent references to former staff and pupils soon dispelled any fears that we might not be who we claimed to be. In particular, it was clear that we retained very good memories of key staff who had influenced us, such as "Piff" Williams (English), "Guff" Aston, (Maths), "Shuff" Hall (Physics), "Cyril" Wood (Chemistry) and many others. This nostalgic journey was helped by some old photos I took with me of a staff/pupil football match featuring the "Woodenhall Cancer Relief Fund Band" as interval entertainment (Messrs. Wood and Hall were both prolific smokers).

We had a delicious meal including the famous "pierogi" (stuffed dumplings) and we learned a lot about life in Poland. Linda and I thoroughly enjoyed our evening and hope to be able to return the hospitality when John and Krystyna visit the UK in due course."

(Photos available at http://www.st-beghian-society.co.uk/jan10bulletin).
SNIPPETS……..

Congratulations to Andrew Fielding (SH 78-83) and his wife Emma on the birth of their son, Frazer Edward, on 7th September 2009.
If any New or Existing OSB Members would prefer to receive the Bulletin via email in future (with additional photographs), please let me know. Pam Rumney on (01946) 828093 or osb@st-bees-school.co.uk
ART EXHIBITION
David (SH 67-72) and Eric (SH 67-73) Storey would like to invite any Old St. Beghians who are likely to be in the vicinity to their joint art exhibition at The Coningsby Gallery in London’s West End.

The exhibition dates are April 26th – 30th, and the private view, to which all Old St. Beghians are most welcome, will be on Tuesday, April 27th between 6.00 and 8.30 pm.
After leaving St. Bees David studied at Hornsey College of Art (now Middlesex University) and then spent several years working as an art director in the music industry, producing sleeve artwork for, among others, The Specials, The Housemartins, Iggy Pop, Robert Wyatt, Norman Cook, Sir Elton John and Phil Collins.
Eric studied English at Gonville & Caius College, Cambridge and then spent 20 years in marketing consultancy before renewing an interest in making art that had last been pursued, under Peter Broadhurst at St. Bees, in the early seventies. His work has recently been exhibited both at the Royal Academy’s Summer Show and the London Group’s 2009 exhibition at the Menier Gallery.
You can get an idea of David and Eric's work by visiting their respective websites: www.david-storey.co.uk, www.ericstorey-art.com.
(For the private view please RSVP to info@david-storey.co.uk)

Exhibition dates: 26 – 30th April

Private view: April 27th, 6.00-8.30pm

Gallery opening times: 9.15am – 6.00pm
The Coningsby Gallery

30 Tottenham Street

London W1T 4RJ

www.coningsbygallery.com

Telephone: 020 7636 1064
OBITUARIES

W.A.A. Barker (G/SH 78-83).  Bill’s tragic death in the recent floods has received national coverage and the following is based largely on a number of media reports.

PC Bill Barker received full police honours at his funeral service in Egremont. He died when part of the Northside bridge in Workington collapsed in the early hours of the morning. It was the day before his 45th birthday. He had been standing on the crumbling bridge, turning back the public, when it suddenly collapsed beneath him plunging him into the River Derwent. PC Barker leaves a wife and four children.

Thousands of people have paid tribute to him including the Prime Minister, who said: “Bill Barker was a very heroic, a very brave man”. The Chief Constable of Cumbria referred to him as “a hero who died saving others”. The Rev. Richard Lee,the Rector of Egremont, described him as a “fine family man, a man of principle and someone to be looked up to and respected”. Other quotes from friends and colleagues included “a larger than life character…caring and compassionate…a nice guy who would do anything for you…a true professional, he died doing the job he loved”.

The following appreciations of Bill have been received from some of his contemporaries.
R.D.Southward (SH 76-84) writes:

“Bill came to St Bees as a boarder when his parents were based overseas in the Middle East. He started his schooling on Eaglesfield under the care of David and Jean Lyall. There were a number of children with parents based overseas and Eaglesfield was a second home to them. He went from Eaglesfield to Grindal, but then as Grindal was turned over to be the girls’ boarding house, he elected, along with a number of his house- mates, to transfer to School House, thus beginning his association with David Marshall.

Bill enjoyed physical pursuits, becoming captain of rugby, playing for the county, being awarded the Sword of Honour and playing cricket at 2nd X1 level. Colour Sergeant Barker had a quiet authority, backed up by his size, not to mention his voice barking orders across the crease. 

By this stage Bill’s mother had moved to Bootle (near Millom), while his father was still abroad. Bill got permission to use a moped to go home at weekends. The 50cc bike was parked in David Marshall’s garage. A rare privilege. Bill started having driving lessons with a retired policeman in Whitehaven called Walter Wilson. He had his lessons on a Saturday night and Walter suggested that Bill have his lessons with me. This was duly approved and we would head for Whitehaven after games on Saturdays, have tea at my parents, then go for our two hour lesson around Workington before being returned to St Bees. We passed our tests one week apart. Bill’s test was not a text book affair. Half way round, while stopped at the road side, a young boy knocked on the window. The examiner wound the window down and the young boy asked, “Please mister can you fix my bike, the chain has come off?”. “Sorry son, I am conducting a driving test”, came the reply. “But mister, my dad will kill me”, the lad said. The instructor looked at Bill and asked if he minded and so fixed the lad’s bike. The test was then shortened so he could clean his hands before the next test!

At no stage during the upper sixth did Bill suggest that Walter had convinced him to join the police, but he had been discussing this with David Marshall, who provided a great reference for his police application – “a rough diamond (who) will make a most effective constable”. This shows Bill’s true qualities. He had considered what career might be best for him, while we all felt he had no idea what he was going to do.

Most of our friends went off to college, leaving Bill waiting to start his training and me back at St Bees resitting my “A” levels. Bill became a regular visitor at our house from now for the next few years – even when I wasn’t in. He was also a regular visitor at the Haile household. Bill often got offered his tea and so was well fed during the times he was at a loose end. His visits often involved ferrying a number of us through to Beckermet for a bit of R&R and lubrication of the vocal chords on a Saturday night. We gradually matured from adolescence to adulthood and our friendship developed. There were many memories of the two years I was in Cumbria after Bill left school. A lot of them concerned cars. Bill managed a couple of Ford Cortinas, a blue Ford Escort, a red Escort XR3i and a very leaky Fiat X1/9. The blue Escort looked like an unmarked police car and Bill loved seeing cars slow down when he got close to them! He always wanted to be a traffic officer and so it came as no surprise when he finally joined the traffic unit. He tried hard to kill us in this car! There is a corner between Rottington and St Bees where he nearly ended in the ditch with a ruined suspension.

 I did not see much more of him after those two years, but he still called on my parents from time to time, and once stopped my mother while she was driving through Whitehaven. She panicked when the police car started flashing its lights and pulling her over until Bill got out and said “Hello Gwen, how’s things?” Typical Bill.

I don’t know when I last saw him. The 20 years in between are immaterial.  I know that Bill would do anything for me if I called on him and help me out. 

I am proud to call him my friend and he will be greatly missed by everyone.”

Roy Calvin (SH 79-83) writes: 

“I first got to know Bill on Grindal in 1978. He had come from Bahrain I think, or somewhere in the Middle East and I was from Whitehaven, so we had a lot in common at that time! However we soon became good friends, with rugby being the main focus, as Bill and I were never the most academically gifted. We moved over onto School House together to make room for the girls on Grindal. 

We could always rely on Bill to make his presence felt on the rugby field and he made an excellent prop forward with his size and great strength. Since he was quite tall, packing down as a flanker on his side of the scrum was always interesting and there were often some strange sounds coming from the opposition front row as Bill made the most of his talents! These were recognised by the county when he eventually played for Cumbria.

We had some great times in the CCF, where Bill was in the Army Cadets and I was in the RAF. However we did come together for the D of E on various exercises and I do remember one in particular. On our D of E Silver we were based at Warcop, and following a day of instruction and being kitted out by Captain Markbride, we set off into the Pennines for our expedition. One look at Bill's rucksack that day made me think that the army obviously had not heard of silent running. He had cups, billycans, cutlery and all manner of gear hanging from the outside of his oversized rucksack! This must have lit him up like a Christmas tree on radar, as just as we were crossing an electrified fence, Bill was buzzed by an A-10 anti-tank aircraft causing him to fall into the fence and bounce around in agony for a few seconds, much to our amusement! It was probably the only time Bill was mistaken for a Chieftain tank!

Bill certainly enjoyed the driving side of his work with the police force and I would occasionally meet him around West Cumbria on his official duties, when he would always stop and have a chat.”

 
Andrew Haile (F/SH 76-83) comments:

“Bill was counted as a trusted, dependable and helpful friend by many at school. He was eternally positive in his outlook and was a straightforward individual. He took a direct approach to problems and didn’t waste time worrying about anything of little importance. He took pains to ensure that his surroundings were maintained at the most comfortable level possible: kettle, toaster, sandwich-maker, 8-track and a mountain of tape cassettes, brought back from the Gulf, of variable quality and origin.

An outstanding rugby player, Bill played a formidable game as prop being both tough and sturdy. He captained a number of the junior XV’s over the years before being captain of the 1st XV in his upper sixth year and he represented Cumbria at both Under 16 and Under 19 level.

He was Cadet Colour Sergeant in the CCF winning the Sword of Honour and the Hedley Award in 1983. He was a crack shot.

His love of motorcycling started early. He bought a moped (a black Honda MB50 with fairing) when he was 16 and this gave him the mobility to visit his friends during the school holidays from his home in Bootle. He would often call in and visit their parents if his friends were out. I once returned home to find Bill in residence in our kitchen, entertaining my parents and being fed my tea by my mother! He is, and will be, remembered fondly by many families.

In his final year at school he had bought a larger motorbike (an orange CB100N) that he kept in a garage on School House. He held a legendary 18th birthday party at his home in Bootle, mention of which still produces broad grins and slowly shaken heads 27 years later!

It was a complete shock for his friends to hear the terrible news that unfolded on the 20th November. What was not a surprise was the fact that under those terrible conditions, with people in need of help, Bill stepped onto the bridge to deliver that assistance. If you were in a tight spot, you need look no further for help than to a man like Bill Barker.”

(Photo available at http://www.st-beghian-society.co.uk/jan10bulletin).

Peter J. Brown (FS 53-57). J.D.S. Brown (G53-59) sent in the following note:
“I was sorry to learn of Peter’s death. We sat next to each other in chapel, frequently arguing with one another! We became good friends at the College of Law in Guildford in 1964. He had a car and kindly ferried me around. Above all I credit my success in passing my Law Society exams to the constant tests which we set each other. Peter stayed on at the college as a lecturer and asked me to join him, but the family practice beckoned. I did, however, attend his wedding in Cardiff in 1965.”

Bill Greetham (G 53-58) also sent in some newspaper and website articles which mentioned that Peter went on to become one of the country’s leading after-dinner speakers. As a Crown Prosecutor and proud of it, he apparently regaled his audiences with an outrageous look at the law – from attractive sheep to outrageous police dogs!”
Lindsay Hayward (FS 42-47). Lindsay’s brother Alastair has kindly sent in the following appreciation:

“Lindsay was my elder brother and we were brought up in Aughton near Ormskirk, Lancashire, until 1940 when father volunteered for Army service at the age of 43, having served in the First World War. Fearing escalation of the bombing in the Liverpool area, arrangements were made by father for mother, Lindsay, and me (FS 45-49) to stay in the Lake District for the duration of the war. In 1942 Lindsay had a second move when he joined St. Bees School. Life was rugged and living disciplined in a close community in its own world. He had a warm, gregarious personality with a sense of leadership, self-discipline and a competitive streak. It is unsurprising that possessing these qualities he was attracted at school to team sports. In his final year he played rugby for the 1st XV and also played cricket for the 1st XI. Tennis and squash were also played to a high standard. Cross country running was more of a challenge and whenever possible he would endeavour to take part in one of his more favoured activities.  Academically, he was using his skills to equally great effect, passing the Higher School Certificate in his final year.

When our family moved back to Aughton in late September 1945, he became an articled clerk with Lonsdale & Marsh, Chartered Accountants in Liverpool. In those days articled clerks were not in receipt of salary or wages and father had to provide a premium for Lindsay’s training. In his customary way, Lindsay worked hard for the next four years and succeeded in passing his final examinations in very good time.

When Lindsay was called up to do his delayed National Service he joined father’s old regiment, the King’s Liverpool. Following the usual basic training he went to OCTU at Eaton Hall and passed out as a second lieutenant in the allotted time.   He was posted to Kowloon, just across from Hong Kong. From his conversations with me, I gathered that he found the experience interesting, not too demanding and very enjoyable.

On his return home he rejoined Lonsdale & Marsh and eventually became a senior partner for 19 years, never feeling the need to move to another firm as he liked their ethos and good relationship with their clients. He retired in 1994 and thereafter became a consultant. 

He was greatly respected in the Liverpool business world, holding several directorships. He had been Chairman of Sir Robert Jones Memorial Workshops and in 1979 -80 was President of the Liverpool Society of Chartered Accountants. In 1966 he had become a Justice of the Peace and served on the Bench for some years.

When Lindsay retired, he received a gift from the Chief Inspector of Taxes for Liverpool of a silver salver inscribed “To Lindsay – a credit to his profession”, probably his most cherished gift. 

After National Service and alongside re-establishing his working career, he took up rugby again, playing for Waterloo RFC for a number of years, on occasions in the 1st XV. He then captained the schools’ team.  This involved playing against many public schools in the North of England, which he enjoyed immensely both from the sporting and social points of view.  In the summer, cricket and tennis replaced rugby.

After giving up rugby Lindsay took up golf and joined Formby Golf Club, which was to play a hugely important part in his life. He was captain in 1977-78.  He later became a member of the Royal & Ancient Club at St. Andrews, playing in the Spring and Autumn meetings on the Old Course. Tom Sharp (G 44-47) became a very close friend of Lindsay’s and they played together on many occasions, including being partners at the Royal and Ancient meetings. 

In May 1959 Lindsay married Sally and they were blessed with two fine sons, who in turn have presented Lindsay and Sally with five grandchildren. He was a real family man, who adored his wife, sons and grandchildren. His interests were wide and included gardening, bridge, theatre-going, or planning holidays abroad with Sally and friends. He never forgot his adopted home in the Lake District and for several years owned a small cottage at Crook. He believed in putting great effort into everything he did and led a very full and active life.

On 3rd May 2009 Lindsay and Sally celebrated their Golden Wedding when over 100 relatives and friends joined them at the Formby Golf Club. It was a very happy day and their two sons, Charles and James, put on an amusing double act showing much affection for their parents and which indicated the closeness of the family life they enjoyed.  

Lindsay died peacefully on the 7th October 2009 and a service of thanksgiving for his life was held on 16th October at St. Michael’s Church, Blundellsands with a congregation of over 400 friends, relatives and business associates. Although an inevitably sad occasion, the event also reflected the elements that made up Lindsay’s life and personality with warmth, humour and much respect for what he had achieved.

He was also a great support to me as his younger brother and in my career as a farmer. I shall greatly miss my Sunday evening ‘phone conversations with him.” 

Geoffrey Pollitt (F 34-38) died in May last year. His son kindly provided the following tribute:

“An innovative psychiatrist in the prison medical service, Geoffrey Pollitt, who also tried to understand the motivation of arsonists, died peacefully at his Norfolk home, aged 88.

In a 40-year career, which began while serving with the Royal Navy, he was later involved as a medical expert in high-profile arson and murder trials in the north of England. 

Dr Pollitt, who lived at Ingham Old Hall, near Stalham, retired as the deputy director of the prison medical service. He joined that service in November 1965 and served at prisons including Brixton, and later Armley, Leeds. He was also responsible for the medical treatment at many of the country's top-security jails including Durham and Wakefield.

His specialist knowledge and research into arsonists led to many invitations to address medical conferences. 
He also gave evidence on behalf of the Crown in a murder trial on the island of St Helena in 1981. He made the long sea voyage, with the judge and trial lawyers, to the remote island where Napoleon Bonaparte died.

He was born at Bearsden, Glasgow, though the family had a long-established paper making business in Ulverston, Cumberland. He was sent to St Bees School in 1934 and left in July 1938 when he went to read medicine at Queen’s College, Cambridge. He qualified as a doctor in January 1945 and having completed his training, he joined the Royal Navy after hostilities had ceased. 

He served as senior medical officer in HMS Concord, which had been earlier involved in the dramatic escape of HMS Amethyst down the Yangste river in July 1949. He saw action in the Korean war, when the destroyer came under fire, and sustained fatalities. 

Later, Surgeon Commander Pollitt set up one of the first specialist units in the navy to improve psychiatric care when he was posted to Malta in 1961, and then on his return to Britain at the Royal Navy's detention centre at Portsmouth.

Later, he was a partner in a 100-acre dairy farm in the Yorkshire dales, which was run by his first wife, Judith Ann, between 1964 and 1973.He also served as chairman of his parish council, Menwith-with-Darley, in Nidderdale, for seven years.

They had three sons, Michael, who is the rural affairs editor of the Eastern Daily Press, Robin and Symon. When they divorced, the farm was sold and he married Jill, who died in 2003.

A family funeral service was held at St Faith's Crematorium, Norwich, on Thursday, May 21, 2009.”
Michael Widdas (E & FS 49-54). Michael’s brother Chris has provided the following notice:

“After leaving St.Bees Michael followed his father into the mining industry, gaining a first class honours degree in mining engineering at Nottingham University.  He held several management positions in the East Midlands Area before being appointed General Manager of Bates Colliery in Northumberland in 1969.  Later he became General Manager of the Lynemouth & Ellington complex of collieries.

After that he became Head of Safety and Legislation for British Coal, the position he held until his retirement.

In his retirement he followed his interests in travel, golf and spending time with his family and grandchildren.”

Helen Gascoyne - Marketing and Development Director 
I would like to thank the St. Beghian Society for the opportunity to tell you all a little bit about myself as I start my St. Bees School journey.

My family originates from the Midlands. My two sisters and I were born in Stratford Upon Avon, Shakespeare country!  We moved to Parbold near Wigan in Lancashire when my father’s job moved to Liverpool and this is where my formative years were spent.

At the age of 18 I chose to go to the opposite end of the country to study an Environmental Science degree at Polytechnic South-West, which is now known as Plymouth University. I gained a 2:1 Hons degree which then lead me to apply for a role in the Environmental Protection Team at Sellafield.

I joined Sellafield in 1992 and spent 17 years in a variety of roles from environmental protection through to joining the Press Office and latterly joining the Human Resources Department (HR).  Whilst in HR I was fortunate to undertake a broad range of activities, which have provided me with a good grounding of employment law and personnel-related activities.  My last role at Sellafield was as Head of Talent Management, looking after leadership and management training and development for employees as well as all of the academic learning available to the staff, plus the graduates and students joining the site from university.

Having worked at Sellafield for so long I was really looking for a new challenge and an opportunity to do something completely different; hence the move to St. Bees School, and although it is early days I can honestly say that I should have done this years ago!

Everyone at school has been very welcoming and friendly and I have made a lot of new friends already.  I think the school is fantastic and has so much to offer its pupils that I am very pleased to be a part of it.  I hope to be able to open up new markets for the school and welcome in particular the children of H.M. forces and a broader base of international students.

I am very keen to get to know as many Old St. Beghians as I can and have started work on the many opportunities and contacts some of you have already provided for me.

I look forward to helping St. Bees School continue to produce successful, happy and well-rounded young adults.
Helen Gascoyne.
(Photo available at http://www.st-beghian-society.co.uk/jan10bulletin).
OLD ST. BEGHIANS’ DAY - 2009

Saturday, 12th September 2009

The Annual General Meeting of the Society, for which the minutes appear below, was followed by a service in the chapel conducted by the school's Chaplain, the Rev. Lars Nowen. After this, there was an enjoyable buffet lunch in the Salad Room and then, in the afternoon, a number of sporting activities. In the rugby match, an OSB’s 24 years and over side beat the OSB’s 17-23 years by 49 points to 41. At hockey, the OSB's defeated the school first team 3-0. In the golf match the school won by four and a half to two and a half. The fives match is reported separately.

The afternoon's events concluded with a reception by the Head and Mrs Capes in the Memorial Hall. Those who signified in advance they were attending are listed below, along with others whom we know were present on the day:
	NAME
	YEARS
	
	GRAHAM, J.A. (Tony)
	FN 53-55

	BEIGHTON, G.M. (Gerry)
	FS 48-52
	
	HALL, R. (Richard)
	FS 64-69

	BRANDWOOD, Major P.M.H. (Michael)
	FS 61-66
	
	HAYWARD, A.F. (Alastair)
	FS 45-49

	BROUGH, Miss K.V. (Kim)
	L04-08
	
	HEATON, Dr. J.D. (John)
	F 42-47

	BROWN, J.D.S. (Tim)
	G 53-59
	
	HOLMES, E.S. (Stan)
	SH 45-50

	BULLOCK, J.F. 
	F 44-48
	
	JACKSON, Dr. J.H. (Hubert)
	SH 44-49

	CALVIN, Mrs S.J. (Sara)
	G 77-84
	
	JACQUES, S.M. (Sam)
	G 98-05

	CRAYSTON, Miss B.A. (Bethanie)
	L 01-08
	
	JOHNSTON, Miss A.J. (Alice)
	L 00-07

	CROSSLEY-SMITH, S. (Steve)
	SH 47-52
	
	JOHNSTON, A.T. (Andrew)
	G 68-73

	CURRY, N.J.V. (Nick)
	SH 60-66
	
	JOHNSTON, D.T. (David)
	FN 41-44

	DALZELL, Dr. T. (Tom)
	FN 49-53
	
	JOHNSTON, Miss L.D. (Lucy)
	L 01-08

	DAVIES, N.R. (Nigel)
	G 57-62
	
	KYNASTON, J.H. (Johnny)
	SH 99-06

	DAVIES, Dr, J.M.Q. (Mark)
	G 55-59
	
	LAMONT, C.I. (Chris)
	SH 92-99

	DIXON, Miss N. (Natalie)
	L 00-07
	
	LEE, P.M. (Peter)
	SH 98-05

	DOWNHAM, S.A. (Stephen)
	G 61-65
	
	LEWIS, Miss C.J. (Katie)
	L 01-08

	DRYSDALE, M.A. (Matthew)
	SH 98-05
	
	LORD, Miss C.J. (Tina)
	G/L 92-97

	FALCONER, J.J. (John)
	SH 99-06
	
	LORD, D.F. (David)
	SH 60-65

	FOX, A.P. (Anthony)
	G 62-67
	
	LYALL, D.E. (David)
	M 52-91

	FROST-PENNINGTON, E.P. (Ewan)
	SH 01-08
	
	MAYNE, T. (Terence)
	SH 47-52

	GARROD, D.A. (David)
	G 01-08
	
	MACCAIG, A.S. (Alec)
	FS 42-46

	GILMOUR, Miss L.H. (Lucy)
	L 00-07
	
	MACRAE, Miss C. (Charlotte)
	L 99-06

	MOORE, Miss H.L. (Helen)
	L 01-08
	
	SHARMAN, C.J. (Chris)
	G 02-09

	MORRIS, A.C. (Andrew)
	G 97-04
	
	SMITH, Miss C.L. (Clare)
	G 89-96

	MOUNSEY, Miss S.A. (Sarah)
	L 98-04
	
	SMITH, M.A. (Michael)
	F 87-93

	MUDD, Miss D.L. (Danni)
	L 01-08
	
	TAYLOR, Miss H.A. (Holly)
	L 99-06

	MURRAY, A.R. (Adam)
	SH 96-01
	
	TEASDALE, J.D. (Jonathan)
	SH 02-06

	NICHOLAS, I. (Ivor)
	SH 44-49
	
	VAN MOURIK, I. (Ian)
	SH 04-06)

	PECKITT, R.A. (Adrian)
	FS 72-77
	
	WEBSTER, Miss S.H. (Sarah)
	L 01-08

	POSNIK, L. (Lukasz)
	SH 07-09
	
	WIGGANS, M.T.R. (Michael)
	SH 45-51

	POSTLETHWAITE, R. (Richard)
	AC 88-92
	
	WILKINSON, J.A. (John)
	FS 68-73

	REEVE, Dr. A.J.H. (Tony)
	M 89-08
	
	WILLIAMS, D.H. (Don)
	FN 61-64

	RICE, A. (Alan)
	FS 49-54
	
	WILLS, A.J. (Anthony)
	F 60-64

	RIGBY, M.G. (Matthew)
	FS 73-78
	
	YATES, J.W. (Jim)
	FS 42-46

	ROBERTS, M.N. (Mark)
	SH 93-95
	
	YATES, W.B.
	FS 54-57


Minutes of the 16th (101st) Annual General Meeting 
of the St. Beghian Society held in the Whitelaw Building 
on Saturday 12th September 2009 at 11.00am.
1. The minutes of the 100th Annual General Meeting were accepted.
2. The Election of Officers for 2009/2010:
a) Committee – Three of the four retiring members, R.P. Calvin, D.W. Davies and A.J.  Haile, all agreed to stand for re-election. D.F. Lord to confirm with Mrs C. Hunt her willingness to stand again. A.T. Johnston agreed to fill one of the two vacant positions.

      DFL indicated that he had several names in mind to fill the other 

      vacant position on the Committee and would follow them up.
b) Secretary and Treasurer – D.F. Lord agreed that he was prepared to continue.
c) Nominative Governors –DFL proposed a vote of thanks to Matthew Rigby, appointed four years ago to the Governing Body, for the excellent job that he has done. Motion carried. MGR spoke about the new Golf Studio and Golf Foundation and invited members to go and have a look at the studio.
d) Golfing Secretary – A.P. Fox advised that James Doggett was willing to continue.
e) Accounts Checker – A cheque in appreciation of the work carried out was recently sent but had been returned by Jason Spires with thanks.
f) President Elect for 2010-2012 – The President advised that he had approached Anthony Wills to be his successor and at the Committee Meeting, held earlier that morning, AJW had accepted. It had been discussed, however, at the March Committee Meeting that a Presidential third year in office is something that should be considered. Don Williams had indicated his willingness to serve for an additional year, and in view of the excellent job he was doing, the Committee were in favour of such an arrangement. At the AGM it was agreed, (A.P. Fox proposed, seconded by A.S. MacCaig) that our President, Don Williams, should serve for a period of three years. The point was made that a third year in office would only be appropriate if both the Committee and the President were in agreement.
3. 200 Club – D.W. Davies confirmed that the September Draw had taken place at the earlier Committee Meeting. The winners were as follows:
	1 @ £140
	No.36
	D.W. & P.M. Davies
	4 @ £20   
	No.34
	A.A. Cotes

	5 @ £40   
	No.19
	R.P. Calvin
	
	No.16
	M & C Holliday

	
	No.18
	Mrs S.J. Calvin
	
	No.29
	P & A Strafford

	
	No.24
	W.M.H. Dix
	
	No.21
	A.M. Wilton-Steer

	
	No.54
	W.E. Dove
	3 @ £10
	No.35
	C.A. Maclachlan

	
	No.26
	H & J.A. Upton
	
	No.48
	Mrs C McKay

	
	
	
	
	No.2   
	G.C. Robson


4. Grant to Golfing Society – DFL informed members that that the figure of £500 had stood for the last couple of years and was therefore proposing an increase to £600. This was voted on and agreed.

5. Accounts – 
a) Old St. Beghians’ Club Guarantee Trust Fund – Following the purchase of No.8 Lonsdale in March 2008, all the properties on Lonsdale Terrace are now owned by the Society through the Guarantee Trust Fund. There are no mortgages outstanding other than on No.7 and No.8. No.7’s mortgage has reduced to £1200 and should be fully repaid by   April 2011. The mortgage on No.8 has reduced in line with the terms of the original mortgage agreement, i.e. repayment over a 20 year term.
b) The St. Beghian Society General Account – This account made a loss as a result of Pam Rumney’s salary being paid from the 
account. The situation will be reversed in 2009/10 as her salary will be paid from the Guarantee Trust Fund and in subsequent years will be split between the two accounts. In 2009/10 printing and stationery costs will reduce further as the bi-annual Bulletin hard copies are now being produced in-house. 
c) The St. Beghian Society Scholarship Fund – Whilst an improvement has been seen in recent months, the value of investments has still some considerable way to go before a return to those valuations seen during 2007. The fund continues to assist the school with monies for Bursaries. 
Anthony Wills asked whether the decrease in the total amount of        grants towards school fees was due to a reduction in the number of requests received from Society members for funding.  DFL indicated that the Society was reliant on requests being received for assistance and these certainly were not as frequent as they once were. He also emphasised the fact that he does try to ensure that beneficiaries are fully deserving and that there is a real need. An advert continues to go into the Bulletin on a regular basis about the availability of bursaries. DFL advised that it is well known amongst independent schools that the number of children going to the same school as their parents is nationally very low and St. Bees is no exception to this.
d) The St. Beghian Society Trust Funds - Consolidated Trust Fund This account is purely used to fund prizes on Speech Day - £300 07/08, £400 08/09 with a further increase to £500 in 2009/10.
6. No.8 Lonsdale Terrace – The Head confirmed that the builders, Highgrove Properties, were currently carrying out extensive repairs to No.8. It had been hoped that the property would be ready for occupation in September 2009 but this had not proved possible due to additional work required relating to the windows and chimneys. Abbotts Court is now surplus to requirements and a decision as to its future is yet to be made.
7. Any other business:
a) The Head informed the meeting of the sad news that Hugh Turpin’s wife had died yesterday, Friday 11th September.
b) The Head also reported that two new key appointments had been made - Dan Evans as Deputy Head and Helen Gascoyne as Director of Marketing and Development. Both would be present at the Society lunch following the meeting.
8. Date of AGM and Old St. Beghians’ Day 2010 – Saturday 18th September, 2010.

The meeting closed at 11.50am.

FIVES

On the morning of OSB’s Day, John Wilkinson (FS 68-73) and Adrian Peckitt (FS 72-77) beat the school’s first team 3-0 in a best of five games match. The school pair put up a very good fight and had vastly improved compared with the year before, and we wish them well in the Shrewsbury Championship in February.

I would like to mention that 2010 is the Summer Ball year and I would like to field a team of three or more pairs to take on the improving school team. Age is no barrier or excuse as you can see from our ages above, so please do contact me to put yourself forward.

I can be contacted on Tel: 0161 3517888, mobile 07799478405 or email: j_a_wilkinson2002@yahoo.co.uk
ADDRESSES STILL REQUIRED……

Thank you to all of you who responded to our plea in the last Bulletin regarding ‘Addresses Required’. It was an encouraging response and certainly the best era to date. Let’s see if we can do even better this time! 
As mentioned previously, we currently have a substantial number of Society Members for whom we do not hold an up to date address. We have been listing and will continue to list (In the separate Supplement List), the names of those members whose current details are not known. Previous Supplements have included Members from present day back to 1960 and in this edition we are including those leavers from 1950 – 1959 for whom we have no address.
Please do have a look at the Supplement List to see if you can assist us
 – it would be most appreciated.

Many thanks in anticipation! If you can help, please contact : 

Pam Rumney, osb@st-bees-school.co.uk or (01946) 828093.
*********************
In addition, a full list (all years) of all the people that we wish to get in contact with may now also be found on the Society website at 
www.st-beghian-society.co.uk
St Bees School Limited (“SBSL”) – New Governors
The St Beghian Society has for many years made a considerable contribution to the management of the school by nominating five Society members to act as governors of the school.
The incorporation of the school (reported in the July 2009 Bulletin) necessitated the replacement of the unincorporated Governing Body with a limited company, St Bees School Limited (“SBSL”).  The new board comprises sixteen governors, of whom the following five are Society nominees: -

	A P Fox (Anthony) - G 62-67  
	M G Rigby (Matthew) - FS 73-78

	M P T Hart (Martyn) - SH 63-68
	A J Wills (Anthony) - FN 60-64

	E S Holmes (Stan) - SH 45-50
	


In September 2010 three of the five governors mentioned above are due to retire or seek re-election, and the Society would therefore welcome applications from members, young or old, to serve as governors on the board of the recently formed company.

At St Bees a newly appointed governor, in order to make a meaningful contribution, would need to be willing to commit as many as twelve days a year, as there are a minimum of three board meetings annually, and, in addition, participation on a committee (e.g. Education, Marketing or Finance) is encouraged.
Obviously business or professional experience is of benefit, as is common sense, enthusiasm and commitment, but most importantly for a governor is a love of the school and identification with its aims and ethos.
It would be pleasing, and certainly healthy from the school’s point of view, if a suitable number of applications were to be received for consideration.  At this stage anybody interested should contact David Lord, the Secretary/Treasurer of the Society, by the 28th February 2010 on telephone number 01946 828093 or 01946 841518 (evenings). Alternatively, please write/email to David at the following address: -

The St Beghian Society, St Bees School, St. Bees, Cumbria. CA27 0SD.                      Email: osb@st-bees-school.co.uk
BRANCH NOTES
Branch Activities:

North East Branch 

The North East Branch Dinner was held on Wednesday 11th November 2009 at The Northumberland Golf Club, Gosforth, Newcastle-upon-Tyne.

	 Present:  W.H. Dix (FN 55-58) - Chairman, North-East Branch
                  D. Evans - Deputy Headmaster

                  M.B. Cottam (SH 69-74) - Chairman Elect, North East Branch

                  D.H. Williams (FN 61-64) - President of the St. Beghian Society

                  W.E. Dove (FN 57-60) - Secretary, North East Branch 

                  G.C. Robson (FN 57 – 64) - Past Chairman, North East Branch

                  Miss A. Bennett - Head Girl      R. Watson - Head Boy

	                  P.D.G. Hopley (SH 47-52)

                  S. J. G. Hopley - Guest

                  W.H. Colbeck (FN 49-55)

                  F.O. Messenger (SH 50-55)

                  N.D. Clothier (FN 53 – 57)

                  C.R. Kennedy (FN 55-59)

                  J.M. Southern (FN 55-59)

                  A.M. Carstairs (FN 57-62)

                  T.G. Steven (G 59-64)  

                  D.F.Lord (SH 60-65)

                  Mrs F.E. Lord – Ret. staff

                  J. Mosgrove (SH 60-63)

                  K.D. Rangecroft (FN 73-78)

                  D.G.W. Reed (FN 75-80)
	Mrs R.V.Lewis (L 77-79)

Miss H.A. Thompson (G 78-80)

Miss J.C. Colbeck (G 81-82) 

A.D. Norris (FN 81-84/AC 85-86)

Miss C. Smith (L 89-96)

D. Bushby (SH 95-03)

D.J. Pitchford (95-02)

A.J. Booth (SH 96-03)

R. Littler (SH 98-05) 

K.A.Marshall (SH 98-05)

J.R.A. Woodhouse (SH 99-02)

T. Pavey-Smith (G 01-08)

J. Carlill (SH 02-07)




Thirty-five Old St. Beghians and guests met for the 2009 Dinner in the comfortable surroundings of the Northumberland Golf Club.

After drinks in the lounge, members and guests moved to the dining-room to be welcomed by the Chairman, Malcolm Dix, and began what proved to be a first-class meal.

Following the loyal toast and observance of Armistice Day, past-chairman, George Robson, rose to oversee the handover of the Branch Chairmanship. He said Malcolm Dix had ably held the post for sixteen years, observing that the Branch had over many decades been well served by a succession of enthusiasts prepared to serve in the post of Chairman. He presented to the out-going Chairman an inscribed tankard.

Malcolm Dix then introduced Mark Cottam (SH 1969-74) as the new Chairman, who rose to speak of his determination to see the Branch continue in its good-health.

Secretary, Bill Dove, was warmly thanked for continuing his dedicated and efficient service as Branch Secretary.

The recently appointed deputy head of St. Bees School, Dan Evans, then spoke of developments at the school and expressed his delight at being appointed and how impressed he was with what he had found to be a thriving school. He proposed a toast to the Society.

In response, The President, Don Williams, rose to outline developments within the Society. He described the successful Race Day at the Newcastle Race Course which he had organised for the Branch. He was looking to do something similar at the Falcons’ Rugby Club next year and possible another Race Day at the Wetherby course. The President proposed the toast to the school.

Bill Dove commented on the pleasing number of members making their first appearance at the North-East Dinner this year and said how delighted we all were to see present Peter Hopley, a very long and faithful member and servant of the Branch who had gone through a difficult past twelve months.

Following what has now become a tradition, the current head girl and head boy of the school made informative and amusing addresses about the school from a pupil perspective. 

This part of the Branch Dinner has become very welcome to members and the Branch is grateful to the school for permitting the pupils to travel over to visit us.

The new Chairman thanked members and guests for their attendance and congratulated Dan Pitchford for again organising the attendance of a group of the younger generation. He expressed the hope that everyone would return for the 2010 dinner. More conviviality took place in the lounge before departure.

(Photos available at http://www.st-beghian-society.co.uk/jan10bulletin)

Scottish Branch

The annual Scottish Branch Dinner was held at the Royal Scots Club on Abercromby Place, Edinburgh on Friday 6th November 2009.

In attendance were: David and Sue Parker, Don & Linda Williams, Philip & Helen Capes, Anthony & Joanna Wills, David & Fiona Lord, Terence Mayne, Elizabeth Cowan, Nick Hunter, John Graham, Gordon Mathison, Tim Mackay and Ross Parker.

Apologies were received from David Hopley, Rae Montgomery, Mike Craig and Harry Murray. 

An excellent dinner was served in the Douglas Room. The Loyal Toast was followed by speeches from David Parker, Philip Capes and Don Williams with the company retiring to the lounge bar afterwards.

New faces to these dinners in Scotland are few and far between and a new and younger Branch Secretary who can inject new life into things may be the answer. Interested parties should contact the Club Secretary or myself.

David Parker (GH 63-68) 

(Photos available at http://www.st-beghian-society.co.uk/jan10bulletin)

Sydney, Australia – OSB Get together
An informal reunion took place on Sunday, 25th October in Sydney. Ian McCullough writes:

“We had a really enjoyable BBQ and get-together at David and Kit Ferry’s house at Cherrybrook, an almost rural suburb of Sydney. It rained lightly on the day, so most of us did not use the pool. Fortunately, David and Kit had an ideal covered area next to the house, so the rain did not affect our enjoyment of the day. Sydney needs more rain so we did not begrudge it! We brought our own meat for the BBQ plus a salad or dessert each, and wine or beer. We all shared a long table and it was almost like a family reunion. It was quite a feast and it was a pity to have to leave by late afternoon. The OSB’s are going strong in Sydney! We have informally arranged to meet again in mid 2010.

The following were present: Joe Bonington (FN 80-83), John Felton (F 62-66), Michael Ferns (SH 53-58), David Ferry (FN 54-57), Ian McCulloch (G 65-70), Stephen McCulloch (G 73-77), Andy Spira (SH 74-80), David Spira SH 63-67).”

(Photos available at http://www.st-beghian-society.co.uk/jan10bulletin)

Annual Dinner & Other Dates:

Bristol and West of England Branch

The annual Branch Dinner of the Bristol and West of England Branch will be held in the Ship Inn, Alveston - just outside Bristol - on Friday May 14th 2010. This will be our 61st Branch Dinner and I hope we will be able to welcome lots of Old St Beghians to the south-west for the occasion. Please put it in your diaries! Contact Bill Affleck at william.affleck@btinternet.com or (01453) 832619. 
Cumbria Branch 
The North West Branch (West Cumbria, South Cumbria and Preston) will be holding a Dinner at the Stonecross Manor Hotel, Kendal on Friday 7th May 2010 beginning at 7.30p.m. Full details can be obtained by contacting Darryl Davies on 01946 67984 or darryl.davies1@btopenworld.com

London (Chinese Students)

Following last years success, a dinner is planned for Saturday 30th January at 7.30pm at a central London location (tbc). If interested please contact: Mark Liao on (0791 740 8623) or Smartmark745421@hotmail.com, Amy Shang on (07809 483160) or amyshang66@hotmail.com or Patty Li on (07871 877455) or lizhe423@hotmail.com.
Manchester
Mark Roberts (SH 93-95) has kindly agreed to arrange an informal 'Beer and Balti' evening for OSB’s on Friday, 26th February 2010 in Manchester. Meet about 6.30pm at the Rain Bar on Great Bridgewater Street, then on for a curry at Zouk’s for 7.45pm. (Should be under £15 for two courses – pre ordering required). Please support Mark and contact him if interested on 0161 969 1068 / 07825 220872 or email: mnroberts1@googlemail.com
North East Branch
The 2010 Branch Dinner will be held at the Northumberland Golf Club, Gosforth Park, Newcastle on Wednesday, 12th November 2010, at 7.30 for 8 p.m. 
Contact W.E.Dove on (01670) 517786 or email: williamdove15@yahoo.co.uk
Scottish Branch
After the success of the Oban Seil gathering and some lobbying from this year's assembled company, I will be evaluating the viability of a gathering at Ullapool next October half term based round accommodation locally or the Royal Hotel, Ullapool with a dinner held at the famous Ceilidh Place. Golf at the nine hole Ullapool or eighteen hole course at Strathpeffer can be organised as well as walking in the mountains or on coastal paths in the area. We would hope that people would make a long weekend of it and that this would attract young and old Scottish Branch members and perhaps the odd non-local St Beghian, who might like to join us in this beautiful area. Early responses and or feedback would be welcome as this might be my swan song! We can taper the costs according to individual's budgets. It could be a weekend to remember!

Contact David Parker on (01854) 655300 or email: parkyatdeanst@yahoo.co.uk

Sydney, Australia
An informal arrangement has been made to meet again in mid 2010. Please contact Ian McCulloch for further information at iangla@optusnet.com.au
Yorkshire Branch

Please contact Steve Crossley-Smith on (01943) 830640 or email: crossleysmith@btinternet.com for information regarding a possible lunch in the early spring. Steve will be emailing Yorkshire Branch members in due course, but interested non-members should contact him direct.
Branch Secretaries:
Please find below a list of Branch Secretaries. If you are interested in attending a Branch Dinner/Gathering or require any other information, please contact the appropriate person. In addition, if you are living in another Branch area temporarily, due to work or university for example, it would be helpful if such members were to contact the relevant Branch Secretary.

Bristol & West:
Dr. W.S. Affleck (Bill),                                                                                                         Barley Hill, Watledge, Nailsworth, Stroud, Gloucestershire. GL6 0AS.                       Tel: (01453) 832619. Email: william.affleck@btinternet.com
Cumbria (South):
N.J.V. Curry (Nick),                                                                                                                    95 Appleby Road, Kendal, Cumbria. LA9 6HE.                                                                      Tel: (01539) 728808.

Cumbria (West):
D.W. Davies (Darryl),                                                                                                                67 Coronation Drive, Whitehaven, Cumbria. CA28 6JP.                                                    Tel: (01946) 67984. Email: darryl.davies1@btopenworld.com

Liverpool:                                                                                                                                 I.J. Braithwaite (Ian),                                                                                                         Bramble Grange, Belle Vue Lane, Guilden Sutton, Chester. CH3 7EJ.                                 Tel: (01244) 300565. Email: ijb.1@virgin.net

Manchester: 
R.P. Calvin (Roy),                                                                                                                    The Lymes, Priory Road, Bowden, Altrincham, Cheshire. WA14 3BS.               Tel: (0161) 928 9812. Email: roycalvin@gcorner.co.uk
London:                                                                                                      
A.K.L. Crookdake (Adam),                                                                                                         5 The Deerings, West Common, Harpenden, Herts. AL5 2PF.                                           Tel: (01582) 461406.

North-East:
W.E. Dove (Bill),                                                                                                                       71 Pinewood Drive, Lancaster Park, Morpeth, Northumberland. NE61 3ST.          Tel: (01670) 517786. Email: williamdove15@yahoo.co.uk

Yorkshire:                                                                                                                                  S. Crossley-Smith (Steve),

The Weighbridge, 15 Old Lane, Low Mill, Addingham. LS29 0SA. 

Tel: (01943) 830640. Email: crossleysmith@btinternet.com









                                                                                                                                                  Scotland: 
D.M. Parker (David),                                                                                                       Broomview, Ardcharnich, By Garve, Ross-shire. IV23 2RQ.                                                      Tel: (01854) 655300. Email: parkyatdeanst@yahoo.co.uk

East Europe:
J. Anderson (John),                                                                                                                          ul Dziecieliny 3 M81, Miedzylesie, 04-745 Warszawa, Poland                                                            Tel: 0048 (0)22 8127779. Email: andersonwarsaw@vp.pl

♫          AUTUMN BALL 2010          ♫   

Please find enclosed a leaflet about the next Autumn Ball due to be held on OSB Day

on 18th September, 2010.

► All Welcome ◄

It would be lovely to see as many Old St. Beghians at the Ball as possible. 

How about getting a table of friends together for a re-union?

Booking details may be found on the enclosed leaflet.
* * * * * * * * * *

RAFFLE PRIZES FOR BALL

This year, it is hoped to run a Raffle at the Ball with quality prizes on offer.

If anyone could help by donating any such prizes, perhaps from your own business or from contacts you may have, it would be very much appreciated.

Examples of prizes could include: 

Sporting/Other Event Tickets, Overnight Stays, Pamper Gifts, Days Out and Activities, Food and Drink Vouchers or anything else you can think of.

Donators of Prizes will be publicised where possible.

If you are able to donate a prize or require any further information please contact Pam Rumney on (01946) 828093 or osb@st-bees-school.co.uk
200 Club

Another year has passed and the 200 Club is still going with relative strength. The numbers have crept up slightly since last year and now stand at 71, but we are still an awfully long way from our target of 200! Only you can help, and for the relatively small sum of £24.00 per annum you could contribute to the school as well as having the chance to win cash prizes. 

I would like to thank ARC Johnston who won £135.00 in last September’s draw and kindly donated his prize to the Golf Academy at the school.

The 200 Club was pleased to donate £1,000.00 to the school for the purchase of some canoes earlier this year. I hope the outdoor pursuits section of the CCF is putting them to good use.
Winners in September 2009:
	£140
	D.W.&P.M. Davies (No.36)
	£20   
	A.A. Cotes (No.34)

	£40   
	R.P. Calvin (No.19)
	£20   
	M & C Holliday (No.16)

	£40   
	Mrs S.J. Calvin (No.18)
	£20   
	P & A Strafford (No.29)

	£40   
	W.M.H. Dix (No.24)
	£20   
	A.M. Wilton-Steer (No.21)

	£40   
	W.E. Dove (No.54)
	£10
	C.A. Maclachlan (No.35)

	£40   
	H & J.A. Upton (No.26)
	£10
	Mrs C McKay (No.48)

	
	
	£10
	G.C. Robson (No.2)


If anyone would like to join please contact Darryl Davies on (01946) 67984, mobile 07970 180751 or e-mail on darryl.davies1@btopenworld.com
Darryl W Davies (Secretary 200 Club).
Additional Photographs to enjoy!
Just to let you all know, once again we have created an electronic version of the Bulletin with the same text as the postal version but with the addition of many photographs from various events, dinners and socials. If you have access to a computer and would like to see the additional photos to augment your enjoyment of your postal version, please go to the address below:
http://www.st-beghian-society.co.uk/jan10bulletin
This is certainly not a plug to try and get you to change your mind regarding your preferred method of delivery of the Bulletin, but purely to offer you the chance to see the additional photos that we have been able to include.
However, if having seen the electronic version you feel that you would like to change from a postal version to email delivery, please do just get in touch - (01946) 828093 or osb@st-bees-school.co.uk.

We hope that you enjoy the photographs!
GOLF

St. Bees Golf Academy

The St. Bees School Golf Academy continues to make progress and is now recognised as an important asset in the marketing of the school. The school is one of only four independents in the country with a Golf Academy and only one of two independent schools with its own Golf Studio. Our resident PGA professional, Stuart Hemmings, is now employed full-time coaching pupils at the school. Twenty six students are now enrolled on the advanced programme to have individual tuition.  This has to be good news for our long term membership of the Halford Hewitt!
 Since the last OSB Bulletin, work on both the short course practice area and the new chipping and putting green has commenced. The short course practice area is being established thanks to a bequest from Tom Fletcher, and a substantial contribution to the costs of the chipping and putting green has been provided by Nigel Costeloe in memory of his father and uncle. All are old boys of the school. Both projects should be complete by the spring of 2010. We are indebted to these Old St. Beghians for their generosity, which has allowed us to develop these two important golf training areas. Keep an eye out for the new school web-site, where there will be an area dedicated to the Golf Academy.

 As always we would be very pleased to receive more donations for individual projects or as regular donations to the Golf Foundation for golf bursaries etc. Please contact either Michael Coffey or myself for further details.

Matthew Rigby (Tel: 01606 854285 or email: matthewgrigby@aol.com).
The Old St. Beghians’ Golfing Society
Dear Members

As I come to the end of the first year as secretary of the Old St. Beghians’ Golfing Society, I wish to thank you all for your continued support and valued contributions to the society.

Following my correspondence at the start of the year, I am pleased to say that over 50 people replied with the intention of remaining members of the society. We have made good progress with membership subscriptions in 2009, doubling our income from 2008. Whilst this is extremely good progress, we are still a little way from becoming self-financing, so if you have not yet done so, please ensure your standing order for £25 for your annual membership subscription is set-up.

Despite the good response, we still need more members as we look for the society to grow in strength and have a more progressive feel. One of my primary aims is to ensure the society can continue to be enjoyed by Old St. Beghian golfers in years and decades to come. 

On a sad note, I am sorry to announce the death of Howard Delany earlier this summer. Howard was a stalwart member of the society, having represented the society in all team events over a number of years and was a member of the teams that reached the final of the Grafton Morrish in 1972. His exceptional company and golfing talents will be sadly missed.

As usual, we entered teams in the various national competitions. This year passes without any particular moments of mention on the competitive front. However, it must be said that our arrangements off the course at all of the events are first class and I hope reflected by the enjoyment had by all who attend the team events.

I think you will agree that one extremely positive development in 2009 was the Critchley Cup. On Sunday 12th of July I am delighted that we welcomed almost 30 Old St. Beghian golfers to Royal Liverpool Golf Club. The course provided a very good challenge and the weather was demanding but comfortable. Congratulations to John Currie, the winner of the Critchley Cup, on his magnificent round. 

As we look forward to 2010, one of my personal challenges is to get non-team members more involved in the society. Speaking from my brief experience, I believe that you do not get a true feel for Old St. Beghian golf until you have spent the best part of a week together in the Kent countryside or a long weekend playing some tremendous golf around Edinburgh. It is a shame that so many Old St. Beghian golfers miss out on this type of experience, and I do hope that this is something we can address as we move forward.

I am delighted to say that golf seems to be making fantastic strides at the school with a number of pupils taking advantage of the facilities and the resident professional Stuart Hemmings. Thanks to Stuart’s excellent work, handicaps continue to fall and I’m sure the society will soon see the green shoots of his work.

As always, we would be very grateful to hear from any Old St. Beghian golfers who are interested in joining the society and playing on some of the UK’s best golf courses. 

Finally, I look forward to seeing you in 2010.

James Doggett, OSBGS Hon. Secretary.
Tel: 07712 874 452 or Email: james.doggett@hotmail.co.uk
Critchley Cup
This year the Critchley Cup was played at Royal Liverpool Golf Club on the afternoon of Sunday, 12th of July. I am delighted to say that this year almost 30 Old St. Beghian golfers attended, nearly double that of the previous year. I’m sure those who were there will agree that the club was most welcoming and the course in superb condition.

Following a buffet lunch in the club house, the day was started by the school’s professional, Stuart Hemmings, taking the first shot. Despite the summer’s day and the benign conditions that were being experienced elsewhere in the country, on arriving on the first tee it was surprising to feel a stiff breeze off the Irish Sea – typical links golf. 

The course provided a stern but fair test of golf for all competitors. The Critchley Cup was eventually won by John Currie, playing off 7 handicap, with a magnificent score of 39 Stableford points.

Following the conclusion of the golf, the prize presentation took place in the clubhouse immediately afterwards. After the presentation of the prizes, James Doggett took the opportunity to thank former secretary, Andrew Johnston, for his hard work over the previous ten years, presenting him with a dozen wine glasses, each proudly displaying the society logo. Michael Coffey then invited Alec MacCaig to say a few words about outgoing president Tom Sharp’s Old St Beghian golfing career - fitting tributes as both have been representing the society for over 60 years. Tom was then presented with 24 engraved champagne flutes and an ice bucket, to commemorate his 35 years as Golfing Society President. 

Finally, as a thank you to Alec, Michael presented him with two whiskey glasses that commemorated his 60 years of service to the society. Alec has a long and distinguished OSB golfing career and his finest accolade is probably that he is the only person in Halford Hewitt history (from any school) to have represented his school in the event in seven decades. A record that is unlikely to be beaten and something that we are all very proud of.

(Photos of the day on OSB Website at http://www.st-beghian-society.co.uk).
Results:
Critchley Cup (1st) 

                 J. Currie 39 points

Farquies Fortifier (2nd)


    C. Lamont 34 points

Bill Fox Cup (Gross Prize)                          A. Peckitt 79 points

Ken Case Tankard (Over 60 years)             M.W.A. Coffey 30 points

Dick Harrison Cup (Over 12 handicap)
    P. Delaney 32 points

Other attendees:
S. Hemmings, A. Deall, J. Doggett, R. Smith, A. Goodwin, M. Morrison, C. Crummey, M. Stamper, I. Arnott, N. Morton, R. Atkinson, A.T. Johnston, C. Lamont, A. Fox, I. Crawford, N. Crossland, N. Campbell, D. Cade, P. Brierley, J. Brindle, P. Bloomer, C. Hall, T. Sharp.
Competition Results:
Halford Hewitt
As usual, the Halford Hewitt took place from 2nd-4th of April. The St Bees’ team started to assemble from the Monday with all members being present and correct for the official practice day on Wednesday. 

In the first round, St Bees were drawn against Bradfield School at Royal Cinques Ports with a late 15.00 tee time. It’s fair to say that Bradfield have a wealth of golfing talent and their team looked like a who’s who of the European Tour, with the offspring of Sam Torrance, Ronan Raffety & Bernard Gallagher all gracing their team sheet. 

St Bees were unfortunately left in awe of the golf on display and succumbed easily in a 5-0 whitewash. Bradfield continued right through to the semi-final, where they were eventually beaten by winners Tonbridge. Let’s hope for a more favourable draw and better luck next year!

Prince’s Plate

As usual, all Hewitt 1st round runners up are automatically entered for the Plate competition, where each school enters a team of 6 to play 3 foursomes matches over Prince’s. The first round took place on Friday morning, when St Bees beat Cranleigh 2-1. 

So through to the weekend – always a sign of a successful Hewitt week. In the second round we were drawn against Sherborne. In the top match, Neil Morton and Adrian Peckitt struggled from the start and lost by a margin. 

In the final match James Doggett & Andrew Goodwin were involved in a very competitive and close match. Despite being 1 down at the turn, the pair felt in control. A dubious rules’ call turned the 10th, from what looked like a certain win for St Bees into a loss, taking the game to 2 down. This seemed to spur the Sherborne pair on and despite St Bees’ best efforts, our pair never recovered and eventually lost 4and3. 

With the match result having been decided, the 2nd match, which paired John Currie and Gareth Edgar, was conceded as a half on the 17th green.

Match Result: St Bees 1 Sherborne 2 

All in all a successful week. Let’s hope for a better draw in the Hewitt next year.
Grafton Morrish Qualifying

A strong St Bees’ team assembled at Huddersfield Golf Club on Sunday, 17th May, confident of repeating last year’s success in qualifying for the first time in ten years and then going on to beat Eton in the first round.

The weather on the day was a stark contrast to the previous year with strong winds and rain showers providing difficult golfing conditions. St Bees put up a poor showing, amassing only 61 point from 3 gross foursomes pairing. Unsurprisingly, this was some way off qualification, with 70 points required this year. Better luck next time!

Cyril Gray

The team consisted of Michael Coffey, Andy Crummey, Charlie Crummey, Stephen Moss and Mike Stamper. As usual the week began with the dinner match against Glenalmond, which resulted in a satisfactory 3-0 win for St Bees and was followed as usual by a most enjoyable and entertaining dinner at the Hillside

The competition proper commenced with a good win in the 1st round against our Hillside roommates, King Edward’s School Birmingham. 

The following morning St Bees lined up in the 2nd round against somewhat awkward opponents, Bishop’s Stortford. St Bees however were triumphant with a 2/1 victory.

We went straight on to the Quarter Finals in the afternoon against more testing opposition in the form of Merchant Taylors. Despite a valiant effort by the entire team, St Bees eventually succumbed and lost 0/3. 

St Bees had some small consolation in that Merchant Taylors eventually went on to win the competition.

Queen Elizabeth Coronation Schools Trophy

 We knew our match against Loretto would be a difficult affair on the golf course. They have a well established golf academy and regularly turn out scratch golfers. However we also knew it would be played in a convivial atmosphere as many of the team are old friends. Indeed the links go back to John Wykes (HM 51-63), headmaster to some of our more senior members, who was a Lorretonian himself.

Adrian Peckitt led from the front (does he know any other way?) with Andy Goodwin. He also found Torquil McInroy, an old adversary from university golf in opposition. This stimulation was not enough for the two As, who started the inward 9-2 down. A birdie 2 at the 13th and a winning 4 at the long 15th levelled the match. Unfortunately Lorreto eagled the 16th and a bunkered drive at the 17th by St Bees enabled the boys from Musselburgh to win 2 and 1.

Andy Crummy and John Currie, a pairing of youth, experience and many shades of colour (you needed to see John’s trousers) were next out. A high quality game saw Andy and John birdie the 9th to reach the turn 1 up. A birdie 2 at the 13th for Lorreto brought the match back to level. An errant drive from St Bees at the 15th followed by a Lorretonian eagle 3 at the 16th meant that a half in fours at the 17th saw us lose 2 and 1. However, John stole the show afterwards in his pre-war Old St Beghian blazer!

Mike Stamper and Charlie Crummey started poorly against a pair who took full advantage and were down 4 after 4 holes. Then, galvanised by thoughts of a whitewash, the Grindal and South combination produced a remarkable display of holing out from distance and found themselves level after 13 holes. A poor approach shot at the 14th lost us that hole and a drive that unluckily clipped a branch on the 17th cost us the match 2 and 1.

It was easy for us all to see how the Lorreto Golf Academy has benefited their golfers, and it won’t be long before they will be able to stand shoulder to shoulder with the likes of Tonbridge and Charterhouse as a golfing force, to the future benefit of their school. Through the sterling efforts of Michael Coffey and Matthew Rigby, I hope that the St Bees Golf Academy will follow in their steps.

The tournament was won by Madras College, St Andrews, who beat Kelvinside Academy in the final.
Match result: Old St Beghians 0 Lorretonians 3

2010 Competition Dates

	Halford Hewitt (www.halfordhewitt.org) 

Team of ten

Royal Cinques Ports GC (Deal)


Royal St Georges GC (Sandwich)

Princes GC (Sandwich)

	8th – 11th April

	Grafton Morrish (Qualifying) 

Team of six

Huddersfield Golf Club 
                                                            
	9th May                        

	Cyril Gray (Over 50 yrs) 

Team of six

Worplesdon GC, Surrey



	24th -26th June

	Queen Elizabeth Coronation Schools Trophy 

Team of six

Royal Burgess GC, Edinburgh

	24th – 26th Sept


	Grafton Morrish (Finals) 

Team of six

Hunstanton GC

Royal West Norfolk GC (Brancaster) 
                                           
	1st – 3rd Oct



OSB/SCHOOL SHOP

	Badge - Cloth
	£7.50

	Badge - Silver Wire
	£13.00

	Bar Brooch
	£15.00

	Buttons - Chrome (Large & Small)
	£1.50

	Car Badge
	£7.50

	Cuff Links
	£15.00

	Ladies Silver Emblem Pendant
	£10.50

	Pens - St. Bees School
	£2.50

	Picture Prints – Quadrangle, Terrace, General View
	£1.50

	Plaque of School Arms
	£25.00

	Scarf  - College Wrap (wool)
	£16.50

	Scarf Ring - Ladies
	£4.00

	Square
	£3.50

	Sweater 

(Navy blue courtelle with embroidered OSB badge)

Sizes 36/38/40/42/44/46/48 (small fitting)
	Reduced to £12.00

(0rig. price £16.40)

	Tie - Silky look
	£12.50

	Tie - 
	£5.00

	Tie Tac
	£3.50

	Umbrellas – St. Bees School (Large)
	£25.00


Please make cheques payable to: ‘St. Bees School’ and send to: St. Bees School Shop, St. Bees, Cumbria. CA27 0DS.

The Golfing Society Silk Tie is obtainable from:

James Doggett, 362 New Inn Lane, Trentham, Stoke on Trent, Staffs. ST4 8BJ. 

Tel: (01782) 646504. Email: james.doggett@hotmail.co.uk

Price £15.00 inc. p.&p. Cheques made payable to :O.S.B.G.S.

SOCIETY OFFICERS:
      President:



    Hon. Secretary and Treasurer:

       D. H. Williams (Don) (F 61-64)
       D. F. Lord (David) (SH 60-65)

      Committee:
	R.P. Calvin (Roy)

(SH 79-83)
	Mrs C. Hunt (Claire) 

(L 81-88)

	Mrs S.J. Calvin (Sara) 

(G 77-84)
	A.T. Johnston (Andrew) 

(G 68-73)

	D.W. Davies (Darryl) 

(FS 62-68)
	A.D. Lord (Alastair) 

(SH 90-95)

	T.J.E. Doggett (James) 

(SH 97-99)
	D.E. Lyall (David) 

(M 52-91)

	J.M.W. Dunn (John) 

(FS 64-69)
	A.J.H. Reeve (Tony)  

(M 89-08)

	A.J. Haile (Andy) 

(F/SH 76-83)
	M.N. Roberts (Mark) 

(SH 93-95)

	R. Hall (Richard) 

(F 64-68)
	A.J. Wills (Anthony) 

(F 60-64)


Trustees:

	R.P. Calvin (Roy) 

(SH 79-83)
	N.A. Halfpenny (Nigel) 

(FN 62-67)

	J.G. Craig (James) 

(FN 75-82)
	D.F. Lord (David) 

(SH 60-65)

	W.F. Gough (Bill) 

(SH 51-56)
	


There is currently one vacant position on the Committee, if you are interested in being involved, please contact the Secretary or any of the above members.

The next Committee Meeting will be held in the Whitelaw Building at 11.00 a.m. on Saturday, 13th March, 2010.

The AGM and St. Beghians’ Day will take place on Saturday 18th September 2010.
Deadline: As the target month for the next issue of The Old St. Beghian is July, the Editor would be most grateful if Branch Secretaries and other contributors would let him have their notices and reports by 31st May 2010.

The St. Beghian Society, St. Bees School, St. Bees, CA27 0DS.

(01946) 828093 or osb@st-bees-school.co.uk 

Website: www.st-beghian-society.co.uk



























PAGE  
40

